
  
 

Letter to the Editor 
 

Thank you to our wonderful volunteers! 
 

On Sunday 22nd January the Cherry Chatter committee 

(photographed) enjoyed some drinks, nibbles and a late 

afternoon BBQ at the Recreation Ground with some of 

our wonderful Cherry Chatter deliverers and other 

community and Council representatives. It was a great 

afternoon and an opportunity to catch up with friends 

and neighbours but more importantly to recognise the 

amazing effort that all our volunteers put in each month 

to produce and deliver the Cherry Chatter newsletters 

into your mailbox. It’s certainly a real team effort and a 

great group of people however, as always, we’d 

welcome any additional help to share the load; whether 

it be to provide content ideas, help to produce the 

newsletter or even just to deliver newsletters to a few 

houses either side of where you live - every little bit 

helps and it’s even something the kids can help with.  
 

 
 

It was a wonderful afternoon catching up with 

neighbours and volunteers from all areas of our 

community, and while the adults shared stories and 

made plans to organise more community catch ups, the 

kids enjoyed all the amazing facilities that the Recreation 

Ground has to offer, including running under the 

sprinklers.  

What we have here in Cherry Gardens, is truly unique 

and it’s easy to take for granted the fact we have our 

own Memorial Hall, Soldiers Memorial Park, Church 

and Recreation Ground which is all community owned 

and run by volunteers. All of this along with a strong 

community spirit is something to be proud of, so don’t 

be shy to get involved and offer your support to any of 

the sporting clubs or community groups in the area. It’s 

so rewarding and you’ll not only get to meet new 

friends and neighbours but you’ll also learn more about 

the history of Cherry Gardens from those that have been 

living here for many years.  

 

Thank you so much again, to everyone who contributes 

to, and supports the Cherry Chatter newsletter each 

month, as well as all the volunteers across the broader 

community who help make this an amazing place to 

live.    
 

 
The Cherry Chatter Committee 

L-R: Don Watton, Clay Smalley, Kerry Hughes, Bill Semple, Edie 

Brooks, Rebecca Wilson, Julie Martin, Vicki Kirss, Bev Watton, Mel 

Muhleder, Kerry Holtham, (absent, Emmanuelle Harrington)  
 

CHERRY CHATTER AGM 
Wednesday March 8th at the Recreation 

Ground. Meeting starting at 7pm. 

You are all welcome to attend.  



2022 CHERRY CHATTER COMMITTEE 
 

Chair  Don Watton 

Deputy Chair Kerry Hughes 

Editorial Team Don Watton, Vicki Kirss, Emmanuelle 

Harrington 

Secretary Bev Watton 

Treasurer/Ads Marg Macks pmcmacks@bigpond.net.au 

Newsletter Vicki Kirss 0412 364 180 

Committee Bill Semple, Julie Martin, Edie Brooks, Bec 

Wilson, Mel Williams, Kerry Holtham & 

Wayne Venables 

Address: 409 Cherry Gardens Rd, Cherry Gardens SA 5157 

Website: www.cherrychatter.org.au 

Email address: cherrychatternews@gmail.com  

 

Articles for Cherry Chatter must be received by email 

to  cherrychatternews@gmail.com by 5th of each month 

– WITHOUT EXCEPTION. Please provide in a WORD 

document (no spacing format) and .JPG picture files to 

assist us with editing. 
 

PLEASE TAKE NOTE 
 
Opinions and articles printed in the Cherry Chatter are 

not necessarily shared by the members of the Cherry 

Chatter Committee. 

NOTE – The Cherry Chatter Committee will not 

approve any controversial article for publishing unless 

the name and address of the author is supplied. 

Please ‘Like’ us on Facebook    

https://www.facebook.com/92CherryChatter  

 

CHERRY GARDENS RAINFALL REPORT  

 

DECEMBER 2022 
Rainfall for December 2022  18.2 mm 

Rainfall for December 2021   2.6 

Average rainfall for December                  40.1 

 

Rainfall to the end of December 2022  1030.2 

Rainfall to the end of December 2021 917.6 

Average rainfall to the end December 920.4 

               

 Number days of rain for December 2022     6 

 Number days of rain for December 2021     3 
 

JANUARY 2023 
Rainfall for January 2023  28.5 mm 

Rainfall for January 2022  44.8 

Average rainfall for January                      28.6 

 

Rainfall to the end of January 2023 28.5 

Rainfall to the end of January 2022 44.8 

Average rainfall to the end January 28.6 

               

 Number days of rain for January 2023        4 

 Number days of rain for January 2022        10 

CHERRY GARDENS MEMORIAL HALL 

NEWS 
 

 

 
The Hall Committee would like to have a “Kicking the 

Sunday Blues” drinks and community get-together at 

the Hall on a monthly basis. 

If you care to join with us and other locals, we plan to 

hold the first session on Sunday 26th March. It will be a 

BYO drinks, and snacks if you wish, starting at about 

4:30pm. 

The Hall will be open, providing access to fridges, oven, 

toilets etc. 

We hope to see you there. 

 

HALL MEMBERSHIP 
 

The Cherry Gardens Hall is one of only a few in the 

Onkaparinga Council area which is not Council owned, 

but is owned by the community. The Committee is 

responsible for maintenance, upkeep, repairs, 

improvements and everything else that it takes to 

manage the Hall. You can show your connection by 

becoming a Hall member. Membership is just $5 a year 

for single membership, or $12 for a family membership. 

If you would like to become a member, please contact 

Bill Semple, Committee Chair, on 0433 656 803. A 

membership form is provided in this edition of the 

newsletter. 

 

Why not “Like Us” on Facebook to keep up to 

date with coming events 

www.facebook.com/cherrygardens/ 
 

 

JUSTICE OF THE PEACE 
 

Cherry Gardens:  Michael (Mike) Deare  

   Mobile TEXT ONLY on 0458 642 321 

Coromandel East: Baldev Singh Dhaliwal – Ph 82707267 

        Mob 0411 113 331 

       Mrs Vicki Hayman Ph 0405 015 411 

Blackwood:   Darren of Kruse Legal Ph 82781779 

    Office of Sam Duluk MP Ph 82785844 

    JP Services are available Mon–Fri 9-5 
 

JP’s work at no charge, so please CALL 

FIRST to book an appointment. 
 

 

 

mailto:pmcmacks@bigpond.net.au
http://www.cherrychatter.org.au/
mailto:cherrychatternews@gmail.com
mailto:cherrychatternews@gmail.com
https://www.facebook.com/92CherryChatter
http://www.facebook.com/cherrygardens/
https://www.facebook.com/92CherryChatter/


 
 

We can offer advice with all wildlife enquires and 

provide support for you. Call Bev on 0422 938 439 or 

Glenn on 8270 1169. Happy to assist where we can. 

www.mintonfarm.org 
 

 

CHERRY GARDENS CFS 
 
If you would like more 

information or a visit to the 

station, please contact 

Lawrie Linggood on  

0400 285 697. 
 

 

We are well into the fire season and things have been 

quiet in Cherry Gardens, with no major local incidents at 

the time of writing. 

It has been a mild start to the season, but mid-January 

we were tasked with multiple jobs on the same 

afternoon - a timely reminder to make sure your home 

and property are always prepared for bushfires. Cherry 

Gardens 34 was responded to a large fire burning out of 

control at Montacute. This was as part of a Sturt Group 

Strike Team to assist with asset protection ahead of 

extreme forecast conditions associated with a wind 

change. While this crew was deployed, our bulk water 

carrier was sent to Aldinga airstrip to assist water 

bombing aircraft in use in the southern area. Shortly 

thereafter, Cherry Gardens 34P was responded to a grass 

fire threatening a property in Hawthorndene. 

 

While we have had this cooler start to summer, we ask 

that our community takes this as a reminder that fires 

can start and threaten lives, homes, and properties even 

after such a beginning to the season. If you haven't 

already prepared your bushfire action plan and 

prepared your property for bushfire, now is the time to 

do it.   

 

The CFS website has comprehensive information on 

“What can/can’t you do” during the Fire Danger season, 

which for us in the Mt Lofty area runs through until 30 

April 2023, although this could be extended if fire 

conditions have not moderated by then) This is a good 

resource and we would encourage everyone to be 

familiar with these restrictions. It also refers to what is 

allowable on total fire ban days.  

As an example: 

 

Can I use a solid fuel (wood/charcoal) 

kettle barbecue in the fire danger season? 
 

YES - Provided that: the barbecue is clear of all 

flammable vegetation to a distance of at least 4 metres, a 

person who is able to control the fire is present at the site 

of the fire until it is extinguished, and appropriate 

extinguisher is at hand. 

 

On a Total Fire Ban Day? 
 

NO - A solid fuel burning kettle barbecue (one that 

uses fuel such as wood, charcoal or heat beads) cannot 

be used unless you get a Schedule 10 Permit from your 

local council. These permits are generally only issued for 

emergency purposes. 

 

For more information on bushfire preparedness, fire 

bans, what’s allowed/not allowed and incident 

information, visit www.cfs.sa.gov.au 

 

 

 
Come celebrate St Patrick’s Day at the Blackwood Golf 

Club Friday Night Wine & Dine on Friday 17th of March, 

2023. 

 

Dinner from 6.00pm and bookings can be made by 

phoning 8388 2313. 

 

Blackwood Golf Club is open daily for lunch between 

12.00 – 2.00pm and very much welcomes visitors.  

Bookings are recommended. 

 

www.blackwoodgolf.com.au 

 

 

Bushfire Preparedness and  

Resilience Project 
 

Meeting rescheduled to Wednesday March 15th, 

2023 6.30-9pm 
 

Apologies for the need to reschedule a little further 

away than anticipated – we are hoping the slightly extra 

notice will help you to make arrangements to be 

available to come along to this opportunity for yourself 

and/or your families to come along and be a part of the 

connecting and discussion around resilience efforts. 

  

This is an opportunity for the four Onkaparinga CDR’s 

to: 

  

 Share some learnings/challenges/plans etc. 

 Make connections across the groups 

 Hear from Red Cross about their work across SA 

with Community-led Disaster Resilience 

  

http://www.mintonfarm.org/
https://www.cfs.sa.gov.au/public/redirect.jsp?id=22178#permits
http://www.cfs.sa.gov.au/
http://www.blackwoodgolf.com.au/


More details to come so please accept this Place Holder 

in anticipation of further information over the coming 

weeks. 

  

Kind regards, 

Priah Dean Community Connections Officer – Resilience 

Community Development 

Ph (08) 8301 7221 Mob 0414 289 271 

Work days: Mon - Thurs 

www.onkaparingacity.com 

 

CHERRY GARDENS GARDEN CLUB 
 

Meetings are held in the Cherry Gardens Uniting 

Church meeting room at 7.30pm on the second Monday 

from February to November 

 

President - Darryl Parslow 0408 847 293 

djparslow@bigpond.com 

Secretary - Jan Ball 0432550274 

 

NEXT MEETING 

Monday March 20th - Michael Perkins will be our Guest 

Speaker – topic Carnivorous Plants. 

  

GEORGE’S GARDENING SUGGESTIONS FOR 

MARCH 2023 

  

 Geranium cuttings can be taken now. Pick out the 

best pieces as you prune, cut just below a joint and 

strip off all but the top two or three leaves, total 

length about 10cm. They will root readily in a 

mixture of sharp sand and compost. Pelargoniums 

and fuchsias can be treated the same way and will 

grow into nice little pot-plants by next spring. 

 Put up a trellis for sweet peas in a sunny position, 

and sow the seeds later this month. 

 Tall-growing plants like dahlias and 

chrysanthemums start to sprawl from the combined 

weight of flowers and rain on foliage so staking will 

be necessary- not too tightly and not with string or 

wire that will cut into the stems. 

 Plant bulbs of anemone, ranunculus, daffodil and 

lachenalia. 

 Seedlings or seeds of snapdragons, cornflower, 

Iceland poppy and linaria planted this month will 

give great colour in the spring. 

 In the vegetable patch give some thought to planting 

beetroot, cabbage, onion, parsley, peas and broad 

beans 

 

OVER THE STABLE DOOR  

with Hamish 
 

Greetings Fellow Equines and 

Horse Owners! 

Hoping everyone has enjoyed 

the festive season and that all 

neddies are well. December’s 

article finished with safety around horses, but only as far 

as the saddling up (there are so many details to 

remember)! 

Now the saddle is on, the girth is at ‘finger tightness’ 

and we need to fit the bridle. There are many ways to 

place a bridle on a horse, so I will describe just one. The 

main thing is to be able to do this in as safe a manner as 

possible. Let’s assume the horse is well trained to stand 

still and lower his head when being bridled and not 

resist the bit or headpiece. Standing alongside the horse 

facing basically frontwards, keeping clear of the front 

legs and holding the headpiece of the bridle in the right 

hand, you then place your forearm over the horse’s poll, 

at the same time balancing the bit with your left hand. If 

he doesn’t open his mouth straight away, the left thumb 

can just enter the corner of the lips (there are no teeth on 

this part of the jaw) and wriggle it around a bit. Most 

horses will readily accept this and take the bit. When 

securing the straps, work from top down, so start with 

throat latch first, then cavesson or other noseband last. 

The reins can be kept out of the way by looping over the 

left arm. When removing the bridle, work from bottom 

up after again placing the reins over the arm. To keep 

horse secure, the halter head piece can be attached 

around the neck with the cavesson section open and 

attached to the lead rope. Now there are many, many 

other ways of doing this and I have tried to keep it 

simple while breaking everything down into the 

smallest segments. The bottom line is always safety, 

which is why the correct fit of gear is so important. Gear 

which is too tight or too loose can cause varying degrees 

of discomfort to the horse and in some situations can be 

dangerous. 

Once the bridle is on, check for the fitting. Things to look 

for include making sure that the browband is not too 

small and pressing against the base of the ears. Two 

fingers should easily fit between check pieces and side of 

the face, two fingers should be able to fit between the 

cavesson strap on the front of the face ( not side by side, 

but on top of one another), the strap itself should fit 

about two fingers below the cheek bone. 

The bit should not be too high nor too low, so a general 

guide is to see one to two crinkles of lips at the edge of 

the bit. Different horses have varying thicknesses of lips, 

so this will vary from horse to horse. The throat latch 

should have a four finger clearance all around. If unsure 

as to the correct fitting, get some help or advice from 

someone more experienced/qualified. 

Once all parts are checked, give the horse a short walk to 

relax and stretch then finish with a final securing of the 

girth. If walking your horse some distance to an arena or 

mounting area, keep stirrups run up until you get there, 

especially if you have to negotiate gateways. If the horse 

is wearing a running martingale, then that should not be 

secured until you are ready to mount. When leading, 

keep reins over the head to lead. 

As always, safety first makes safe riding and safe 

handling! 

Yours safely, Hamish 

 

http://www.onkaparingacity.com/
mailto:djparslow@bigpond.com


 
During January, the two year anniversary of the Cherry 

Gardens wildfire, which burnt 50 hectares of the eastern 

side of Scott Creek CP came and went without much 

fanfare. Many people think that, two years on, 

everything is pretty much back to “normal”. 

Unfortunately, nothing can be further from the truth. 

While regeneration of native species has continued to 

benefit from the mild and wet years we have had since 

the fire, the same can also be said for many of the 

priority fire responsive weeds we have been working on. 

These continue to germinate throughout large parts of 

the park, whether in concentrated areas where previous 

large infestations occurred, like Montpellier Broom, 

English Broom and Tree Lucerne, or scattered isolated 

plants like Boneseed. 

 

 
Some of our volunteer bushcareers hunting for English Broom and 

Tree Lucerne amongst regrowth Varnish Wattle 

 

Much of the Friends Group’s work over summer has 

been spent catching up on the treatment of these weeds 

across several areas of the park, many requiring multiple 

visits to the same areas to keep on top of growth.  

In addition, there has been a lot of work done in the 

unburnt western side of the park, where more 

Montpellier Broom and the highly invasive Bluebell 

Creeper, a garden escapee from WA, has also had a very 

good year. 

 

 
Our paparazzi taking photos of a Buff-rumped Thornbill being 

released after banding in February 

 

On the bird banding front, numbers have remained 

reasonably low, in comparison to before the fire, with 

honeyeaters still slow to come back in any large 

numbers. We believe this is largely due to the lack of 

tree canopies, with many of the eucalypts in the park 

still with epicormic growth and yet to produce flowers 

since the fire. Mistletoes are also largely absent, and will 

take many more years to take back their place in the 

trees. These native parasitic plants provide an important 

food source over summer, when many other species 

have already finished flowering and seeding. 

Anyone wanting to learn more about what we do and 

how you can help us with our restoration work, or 

simply wanting more information about the Friends of 

Scott Creek CP, can contact us on 

info@friendsofscottcreekcp.org.au or visit our website 

www.friendsofscottcreekcp.org.au. You can also follow 

us on our Facebook page 

www.facebook.com/friendsofscottcreekcp where you 

will find up to date information about our activities, 

including photos of the park’s diverse flora and fauna. 

 

March 

Sat, Sun 4, 5 Bird banding 

Tue 7 Bushcare 

Sun 12 Bushcare 

Sat, Sun 18, 19 Bird banding 

Sat 25 Bushcare 

 

CHERRY CHURCH 
 

Cherry Gardens Uniting 

Church 

87 Hicks Hills Road, Cherry 

Gardens 

Services held on Sundays at 

9.30am – all are welcome 
 

Ash Wednesday and Lent 

As 2023 advances, memories of Christmas celebrations 

are probably still fresh in our minds – happy memories 

for some, sombre for others. But already we are 

approaching Easter and its unique celebrations. 

On the church calendar, 6 weeks or so before Easter, 

there is Ash Wednesday, this year celebrated on 

February 22nd. Ash Wednesday is the first day of the 

season of Lent; Lent is a season of preparation for Easter. 

The word ‘Lent’ comes historically from a Germanic 

word that meant ‘long’, referring to the lengthening 

days of spring - in the northern hemisphere, of course. 

Over time, the use of the word Lent as a specifically 

religious observance took over from the seasonal usage. 

Christians use Lent as a time to reflect especially on the 

significance of the events that we remember at Easter: 

the fact that Jesus died on a cross and then rose from the 

dead; the fact that through Jesus’ death we, with all our 

faults, can know that we are forgiven and are able to 

know God as Father. During Lent, Christians focus on 

repentance - being and saying sorry for wrongs done - 

mailto:info@friendsofscottcreekcp.org.au
http://www.friendsofscottcreekcp.org/
https://www.facebook.com/Friends-of-Scott-Creek-Conservation-Park-1820989551538033/


and looking forward to new beginnings in their faith 

walk. 

During Lent, as a sign of repentance, as a sign that they 

are serious about this, some people choose to give up 

something for the 6 weeks. Many give up eating meat. 

Some give up some other treats, such as coffee or 

chocolates, or going to the cinema. A number of years 

ago when I was talking about this with one of my school 

classes, one student eagerly offered to give up 

homework for the next 6 weeks!  

This year, we invite you to use the season of Lent to 

think ahead to Easter, to reflect on what Jesus did and 

achieved on the cross for all people, to consider how you 

will respond to him in thanks to God and then in turn in 

service to others. 

 

The members of the Cherry Gardens Uniting Church invite 

you to attend worship services at Cherry Church this Lent and 

Easter. 

There will be services every Sunday during Lent, beginning at 

9.30 am. 

There will be a service on Good Friday, April 7th, beginning at 

9.30 am. 

There will be a service on Easter Sunday, April 9th, beginning 

at 9.30 am. 
 

HAPPY BIRTHDAY 
 

 
 

Stronger Communities Programme 

Round 8 Grant 
 

Closing date: Wednesday 26 April 2023 5:00pm AEST 

 

The Stronger Communities Programme supports the 

Australian Government’s commitment to deliver social 

benefits in communities across Australia. Round 8 of the 

program will provide $22.7 million to fund small capital 

projects in each of the 151 federal electorates. The 

program is part of the government's 2022–23 budget 

initiatives focussed on making local economies stronger 

and boosting community organisations. 

The program intends to encourage and support 

participation in local projects, improve local community 

participation and contribute to vibrant and viable 

communities. Round 8 of the program aims to support 

communities recover from the widespread impacts of 

adverse weather events and current economic pressures. 

For this round, grant funding will be up to 100% of 

eligible project costs except for local governing bodies 

where grant funding will be up to 50% of eligible project 

costs. 

Community consultation is a critical element of the 

program. In consultation with their community, each 

MP must identify potential applicants and projects in 

their electorate and invite them to apply for a grant. 

Invited applications will be assessed against the 

program’s eligibility criteria through a closed non-

competitive process. 

Each electorate has total funding of up to $150,000 that 

can be allocated to successful applications. A maximum 

of 20 projects will be funded in each electorate. 

 

You must complete your project by 31 December 2023. 

Your project must: 

 be located in Australia 

 be a small capital works or capital expenditure 

project 

 deliver social benefits to your community 

 be nominated by your MP 

 be located in your MP's electorate 

 include eligible activities and expenditure. 

 

Eligible activities can include: 

 fit-out, alterations and/or extensions to existing 

premises e.g. air-conditioning, kitchen 

upgrades, fixtures and fittings, painting 

 purchase and installation of equipment to be 

used by your organisation for the benefit of the 

community, such as ICT hardware and software, 

or creation of a website 

 modifications to leased buildings or grounds, 

with approval of the owner 

 upgrades, fit-out and construction of 

community spaces, e.g. men's sheds, community 

centres, scout halls etc. 

 development or upgrades of bike paths, 

streetscapes, skate parks or community gardens 

 upgrades of sporting facilities and fields , e.g. 

scoreboards, seating, goalposts, fit-out of change 

rooms, canteen, lights, upgrade drainage and 

water systems, medical equipment, gyms 

 musical instruments, sports equipment and 

uniforms that remain the property of the 

organisation 

 inclusive access to facilities 

 upgrade or installation of park furniture and 

facilities 

 State Emergency Service and rural fire brigade 

equipment 

 vehicles and trailers for community transport or 

services 



 projects on school grounds or school property 

that demonstrate social benefits to the broader 

community outside the school. 

 

You can apply for a grant between $2,500 and $20,000. 

The grant amount is up to 100% of eligible project costs, 

except for local governing bodies where grant funding 

will be up to 50% of eligible project costs. 

The maximum cost of your project cannot exceed 

$50,000. 

 

You can use this grant funding for the cost of: 

 suppliers, consultants and contracted labour for 

eligible project activities 

 regulatory approvals for eligible capital works or 

expenditure 

 assets such as office furniture, TVs and equipment, 

motor vehicles, ICT hardware and software 

 equipment for eligible project activities 

 materials for eligible project activities. 

 

 

ONKAPARINGA COUNCIL REPORT 
 

GUARD RAILS ON CHERRY GARDENS ROAD 
 

Council has extended consultation period to Monday 13 

February 2023 and agree that this will enable members 

of the community the time required to respond over the 

holiday period. 

The proposed consultation regarding the verge 

improvements along the Tom Roberts Horse trail is to 

seek the opinions and feedback of the community and 

users of the trail. We want to know what would improve 

the usability of this section of trail along Cherry Gardens 

Road. 

Council has envisaged that removing invasive weeds 

and carefully pruning back trees along this section of 

Tom Roberts Horse trail would be one of the main 

improvements but understand that any work required 

needs to include the input of the local community and 

trail users. 

Installation of guard rail has various requirements and 

limitations. The installation process of guard rail along 

Cherry Gardens Road was heavily influenced by the 

proximity of large trees, major fibre optic 

telecommunications service, large diameter SA Water 

trunk main and the geometry of the winding (in 

sections) narrow carriageway.  

The project along Cherry Gardens Road was challenging 

when accounting for all the above listed items and to 

ensure functionality of the guard rail is upheld.  

The Black Spot funding received from the Department 

for Infrastructure and Transport has been used in 

accordance with the funding agreement by City of 

Onkaparinga. A high number of crashes have occurred 

along the length of Cherry Gardens Road. Our 

application only considered crashes that were reported 

to SAPOL and resulted in fatalities or serious injuries. 

The treatments we applied for need to specifically 

address the kinds of crashes that were recorded by 

SAPOL. To this end our application resulted in a benefit 

cost ratio exceeding the minimal requirements of black 

funding. 

We would appreciate any further ideas on how we can 

improve the situation for local users through the 

consultation process on our YourSay page. 

 

Prepared by Thalassa Ward Cr Marion Themeliotis. If 

you have any local issues, you would like me to follow 

up on or require any assistance with Council, please do 

not hesitate to contact me. 

 

Mobile: 0413 747 351 

Email: marion.themeliotis@onkaparinga.sa.gov.au 

Facebook: facebook.com/Cr-Marion-Themeliotis-City-

of-Onkaparinga-Thalassa-Ward 

 

Onkaparinga Council – Your Say 
 

Your Say is open for community to ‘Help shape council’s 

major events’. 

 

https://yoursay.onkaparinga.sa.gov.au/help-shape-

councils-major-events 

 

We want to hear what you think about the events 

presented by council, what might make them more 

appealing to you, and what suggestions you have for the 

future. 

 

In addition to numerous smaller events, council delivers 

and hosts five major events each year: 

 Trucks on Tour (October) 

 Onkaparinga Christmas Pageant (November) 

 Tour Down Under stage(s) – in partnership with 

Events South Australia (January) 

 Australia Day Bush Fair (January) 

 Beachside Food and Wine Festival 

(February/March). 

 

Events play an integral role in enhancing the lives of our 

residents through improved community wellbeing, 

building social capacity, instilling a sense of community 

pride and creating vibrant places. 

 

Please give some consideration to completing the survey 

to have your say. 
 

FOOTBALL CLUB 
 

The footy season is fast approaching. As reported last 

year we were approached by the Bridgewater Callington 

Raiders Football Club at the end of last season and asked 

to merge. Our members agreed to playing the 2023 

season together under the terms of an MOU and it is 

now full steam ahead with a full complement of teams 

including a C Grade senior’s team. 

 

mailto:marion.themeliotis@onkaparinga.sa.gov.au
https://yoursay.onkaparinga.sa.gov.au/help-shape-councils-major-events
https://yoursay.onkaparinga.sa.gov.au/help-shape-councils-major-events


Training is now underway for all the teams and the Hills 

Football League has released the fixture and we find that 

our first home game at the local oval will not be until 

round 5 which is later in April. 

In the next Cherry Chatter, we will provide details of all 

home games and would encourage locals to come and 

watch some good hills footy, enjoy hot chips and gravy 

or a meat pie and a beer or glass of wine. 

On Feb 24th we had a come and try session for the 

youngest kids and our women. It was a great success 

and bodes well for our 2023 season. It was a hot day but 

everyone had a good kick of the footy and then the 

sprinklers were turned on and the kids had a great time! 

 

 

 

 
 

MONTHLY CROSSWORD PUZZLE 
 

 

 



 

 
 

----------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------- ------------------------- 

 

CHERRY GARDENS MEMORIAL HALL FUND INC. 

312 Cherry Gardens Road 

Cherry Gardens, S.A. 5157 

 

The Cherry Gardens Memorial Hall was left in Trust to the people of Cherry Gardens and is run by a Committee of local 
volunteers. You can have a connection with the Hall by becoming a Hall Member for just $5 per year, or $12 for a family 
membership. This will entitle you to concessional booking rates, and attendance and a vote (2 votes per family) at the AGM 
held in February each year. 

Please show your support for this great asset of the Cherry Gardens Community by becoming a Member. 
Simply complete the form below and forward it to our Treasurer at the address shown.        Thank You. 
------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------ 

CHERRY GARDENS MEMORIAL HALL MEMBERSHIP APPLICATION 

Name          ____________________________________________________________________________ 

Address      ____________________________________________________________________________ 

                     ________________________________________________     P/Code___________________ 

Telephone __________________________   Email   __________________________________               

Membership Type           Individual     ($5)                            Family ($12) 

Please forward this form with your Membership fee to: 

Bill Semple, 9 Treetop Rise, Chandlers Hill, SA 5159 


